
SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION 
2017-2018 

 
There will be no Parish programme for the Sacrament of Penance (Reconciliation) this year. 
 
In 2018, children who are baptised Catholics and who will celebrate their ninth birthday in that 
calendar year, will be invited to participate in the preparation for the celebration of the Sacraments 
of Penance, Confirmation and Eucharist. 
 
The Penance programme will commence in Term 1 Week 2 (first week in February). 
Preparation and celebration of the Sacrament will occur during the Season of Lent which is 
traditionally the time of preparing for Easter.  
 
The Confirmation/Eucharist programme will follow on, with Confirmation being celebrated on Friday, 
09 June, 2018 and First Communion on 10/11 June.  Bishop Michael McCarthy will be in our parishes 
that weekend. 
 
The programme will involve a workbook that is completed at home as well workshops before or after 
weekend Mass. Workshops will have small group participation as well as a larger gathering for prayer.  
During the Mass, children will participate in a  'Liturgy of the Word for Children' in the hall.  
Attendance at the workshops and Mass is vital to the children's preparation. 
 
More details will be forthcoming in Term 4 but, should you have queries, please do not hesitate to 
contact a Team Member or myself at the email address below. 
 
May Our Blessed Lord carry you gently through your days. 
 
Beryl Mills. 
Sacramental Co-ordinator 
Northside Catholic Communities. 
berylmills18@gmail.com 
 
TEAM MEMBERS: 
 
EMMAUS CATHOLIC COLLEGE:              Linda McKenzie 
ST ANTHONY'S CATHOLIC SCHOOL:  Monique Ryan, Sheila Challacombe, Janelle Harris 
ST JOSEPH'S CATHOLIC SCHOOL:      Bernadette Brennan 
ST MARY'S CATHOLIC CHURCH:          Patricia McDevitt 
ST  MARY'S CATHOLIC SCHOOL:        Chris Murphy, Beryl Mills 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Letter to parents re SOP 2018 


